MINUTE RECORD
CITY OF WEEPING WATER
PUBLIC HEARING
JUNE 20, 2024



Mayor Barrett opened the public hearing of the Weeping Water City Council for the purpose of hearing support, opposition, criticism, suggestions or observations of taxpayers relating to the Nebraska Department of Economic Development for a Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) at 6:00 p.m. with the following members of the council answering roll:  Sharon Heneger and Kelly Nutter.  Notice of the public hearing was given in the June 13, 2024, edition of the World Herald as well as being posted in three prominent places in the City which included the City Hall, Weeping Water Post Office and Weeping Water Express Lane.  The posted location of the Open Meetings Act was noted by the mayor and a copy of all meeting materials was made available with the city clerk.

Ryan Ossell with MAPA presented the Mayor and Council an overview of the grant stating the CDBG award of $36,075 was for the purpose of developing a new comprehensive plan for the City. The City was eligible for a grant of 75% of the project, with the City providing the other 25%.  The current comprehensive plan was completed in 1999 and needed updating.  The requested CDBG funds were used to pay the competitively procured consultant, Marvin Planning Consultants, as well as administration fees. The public hearing was the last step in completing the project.

Charlie Cover entered the public hearing at 5:07p.m.

There being no public comment, the public hearing was closed at 5:10p.m.

/s/Michael Barrett
/s/Linda Sheehan






 
